Meeting of Selectboard February 19, 2013

Members in Attendance:

Others in Attendance:

Clarence Decker Joe Clark James Glick Mike Beecher Bob Jones

Meeting called to order @ 7:02

Reviewed the minutes from 2-5-13. Deck made motion to accept minutes as corrected. Joe second motion. Motion carried

Reviewed Town Clerks memo

Reviewed Town Treasurer memo

Received a letter from Northeast Solar requesting a waver notice. Selectboard would like to speak to Northeast Community Solar concerning this project. We have a meeting scheduled on March 19th, 2013 and the board would like them to attend.

James made motion to send Myron a letter of gratitude for all he has done on the planning board.

Deck made motion to approve Sheldon's Store Tobacco & Liquor License. James second. Motion carried.

Discussed the WWTP and seems to be moving forward.

The selectboard has instructed the highway to post any necessary roads for mud season; Notices shall be posted at the Town Hall and the Post Offices. Deck made motion. Joe second. Motion carried.

Bob made motion to have Otter Creek Engineering work with the town on designing the Betts Bridge road water crossing. James second. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:10

Respectfully submitted,

Kim Ayers

Selectboard Clerk